Green Group Joint Statement on Sustainable Development, 
Air Pollution and Climate Change

Clear the Air, EarthCare, Footprint, Friends of the Earth(HK), Greenwoods(HKU), Green Community, 
Green Peace, Green Sense, Green Student Council, SEE Network, The Conservancy Association, WWF
In view of the upcoming Chief Executive election, several NGOs concerned about sustainable development in Hong Kong issue a joint statement. The NGOs highlight the fact that the chronic lack of a lucid sustainable development policy in Hong Kong has compromised nature conservation and heritage preservation in pursuit of economic development. We have to stress that we do not oppose to economic development but we cannot agree with the present government’s narrow and twisted view of sustainable development.

In view of the strong public opinions and sentiments expressed in issues such as Demolition of Star Ferry Pier, Central Reclamation, Government Headquarter and LNG terminal on Soko Island, we call upon the CE candidates, once elected, to consider carefully the sustainability of development when formulating policies in the future and to give due weight to both heritage preservation and nature conservation. Otherwise, our natural resources, quality of life and environmental conditions for our next generation will not be sustainable. 

The NGOs contend that many governments worldwide have embraced the basic principles of sustainable development as it is the prevailing view of the international environmental trend. Hong Kong should act in accordance with the international trend if it wishes to maintain its reputation as Asia’s World City. We therefore do not consider that economic development, heritage preservation and nature conservation are incompatible. Without proper consideration of sustainable development, “runaway development” is just like a speedy car without a driver accelerating environmental degradation.

   Moreover, the NGOs view that air pollution cannot be overcome by simply encouraging 25.5oC temperature for air-conditioning and the switching off of idling engines. We strongly request that all CE candidates show their full determination to combat against air pollution by proactively setting up a comprehensive strategy with reference to the latest guideline issued by WHO; formulating an aggressive working plan and promising to put in adequate resources. The candidates should also face squarely town planning and transportation issues that are closely linked to the problem of air pollution.

Hong Kong should live up to its name as an international city. In the face of the pressing agenda of global climate change, we should not be bound simply to our own interest and eschew the responsibility of being a member of the international and regional community. The NGOs call upon the CE candidates to put forward a proactive “climate change action plan,” which includes establishing a “Climate Change and Energy Bureau”, capping the CO2 emission of power companies, setting an aggressive energy saving target for the city, and joining force with neighboring cities/provinces as well as the Central Government to promote clean energy. 


We consider that all CE candidates should demonstrate to the public that he can act in line with the international environmental trend and can lead Hong Kong into the 21st century of sustainable development.
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